
OFFICIAL 

Hon Geoff Brock MP 

23MINLG-0538 

Mr Rob Donaldson 
Chair
South Australian Local Government Boundaries Commission 
GPO Box 2329 
ADELAIDE SA 5001 
boundaries.commission@sa.gov.au 

Dear Mr �so�{!, 

Government 

of South Australia 

Thank you for your correspondence dated 26 July 2023 on behalf of the South 
Australian Local Government Boundaries Commission (the Commission) regarding 
the publicly initiated Tickera Township Boundary Change Proposal (the Proposal). 

I note the Commission has now finalised its inquiry into the Proposal in accordance 
with the requirements of the Local Government Act 1999 (the Act) and the 
Commission's published guidelines. 

I have considered the Proposal, the Commission's Final Report of its inquiry into the 
Proposal (the Final Report), and the Commission's recommendation contained in the 
Final Report. 

I agree with the Commission's recommendation that the Proposal not proceed. 
Therefore, in accordance with section 30(6)(b) of the Act, I have determined that the 
Proposal not proceed. 

I trust this determination will enable the Commission to advise all parties involved of 
the completion of the inquiry. I also take this opportunity to thank the Commission for 
its thorough and well-considered inquiry into the Proposal. 

Yours sincerely 

Hon Geoff Brock MP 
MINISTER FOR LOCAL GOVERNMENT 
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